TOWN OF WEBB LAKE

Burnett County, Wisconsin

Board Meeting – May  7, 2018, 6:00 PM

Webb Lake Town Hall
The regular monthly board meeting was called to order by Chairman, Steve Austin at 6:00 PM at the Webb Lake Town Hall.  Thirty two people attended the meeting.

The Pledge of Allegiance was  recited and roll call taken with everyone present.

VERIFICATION OF PUBLIC POSTINGS:  Gail  Keup, Clerk, stated the agenda was posted May 5, 2018 in three places.

CHANGES TO ORDER OF AGENDA:  Mark Krause was moved until he arrived at the meeting.

SURVEY OF MAIN STORE PROPERTY DIVISION:  Greg Main made a motion to approve the division of the store from the showroom at the Main Store and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion passed with a voice vote.  A $29.00 survey fee was given to Treasurer Wendy Purcell.

MARK KRAUSE FROM WAGNER SURVEY:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the change on on the Wallin property making the lots smaller and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried with a voice vote.  Chairman Steve Austin resigned a certified map that was in error from a previous approval.  A $29 survey fee was given to Wendy Purcell.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Greg stated the DNR wanted to set up a boat decontamination station on Long Lake and Des Moines Landing.  Greg asked the public what their opinions were on allowing them to do this.  The people present who lived on those lakes were in approval and stated the Lakes Associations were funding the process.  All of the board members were also in favor of the decontamination.  
APPROVAL OF APRIL MINUTES:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the April minutes as submitted and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried with a voice vote.

APPROVAL OF CLERK'S BILL LISTING:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the April expenditures in the amount of $32,140.69  and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried with a voice vote.

APPROVAL OF TREASURER'S REPORT:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the treasurer's report with an ending available balance of $361,007.02  and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried with a voice vote. 

PICNIC LICENSE FOR LAKES & PINES SNO-TRAILS:  The event was canceled so no action was taken.
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COMMUNITY CLUB:  Deb Griffith from the Webb Lake Community Club gave some background information regarding the club and explained the donations given to the town and fire department through the years.  She stated they had donated $5,000 toward the addition on the town hall in 1996 and they paid for all of the appliances in the kitchen.  She asked if the club could put recycled asphalt under the tents behind the garages and Carl Meister stated they would need class five gravel before they could put asphalt down.  The board questioned the idea as they felt the tents might be in the way for the road crew.  Steve Austin stated he realized space was an issue but we would need some type of policy in place as to the proper use of our buildings for storage.  Steve said he thought we could ask Cynthia Kerr to put a policy in place for us.  The question was asked why the club stored sale items year around and why not just take items just before the sale. They were also asked what happen to the purchase of the container pods.  Deb stated the club voted against the purchase.  The Recycle Center is also full of sale items during the year. 

ROAD CREW REPORT:  Carl Meister presented the board with a list of equipment and the value of such that is setting outside that should be stored inside.  There is $70,350 worth  of equipment setting out in the elements that should be stored inside.  Tom Long stated if we do decide to build a storage shed, we should consider making it large enough so we would not need to add on in the future.  Carl stated the 2008 Sterling should be replaced as the repairs costs are adding up.  Greg Main stated we had just purchased a new dump truck and would have to build up the funds for a new one.  Greg stated we need to put an ad in the paper requesting bids on road repairs and asphalt for Myrick Lake Road.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Shore Line Drive has pot holes that need to be fixed.  Carl will check them out.

Tracey Finch was present at the meeting and told the public she was running for Sheriff and would appreciate our vote.  She has 29 years experience in law enforcement and has some changes she would like to see made.  She said drugs and human trafficing are big issues in Burnett County.

Greg Main made a motion to adjourn and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Meeting adjourned at 7:05 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Gail Keup, Clerk

Town of Webb Lake
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